Fort Augustus and Glenmoriston Community Council
Draft Minutes of the Fort Augustus and Glenmoriston Community Council Meeting held at the Millennium Hall, Invermoriston at 7.30 p.m. on Wednesday 29th May 2019.
Members Present:
Deirdre MacKinnon - Chair (DM)
Iain MacKnocher - Vice-Chair (IM)
Helen Clay - Secretary & Treasurer (HC)

Jeff Dymond (JD)

Mike Anderson (MA)

Stuart Findlay (SF)
Apologies:

Rachel Hayes (RH)

Carol Pritchard (CP)

Margaret Davidson - Councillor (MD)

Note taker: Samantha Cornelius

Presentations:
Scottish Canals - Helena Huws (HH) gave an update on the Future Fort Augustus Project.  A lot of feedback has been received, the next steps are to draw up outcomes and scenarios from the community workshops and presentations.  A project report will be created and published by July for circulation among the community groups, stakeholders and organisations.  Scottish Canals propose to host a Community Reception at the Caledonian Canal Centre in June in the form of a drinks reception between 6.30 and 8.30 p.m.  The design team will be available to discuss with the local community, the date is yet to be confirmed.  Phase 2 of the project is planned for Nov 19 - Feb 20 there will be a presentation to the CC specifically about that after the holidays probably in September.  DM asked when the leak at canal side would be resolved, HH advised she would pass the query on to George McBurnie.  HC asked whether the staff house was yet finished, HH stated that it wasn’t as it had various snags so was running a bit behind programme but that she would update the CC when in a position to do so.
Engagement Officer Monika Maleszka-Ritchie leaves the role on 30th May and Scottish Canals are seeking further 3rd party finding form Heritage Lottery Fund to keep the post as it has been very helpful.  SF advised they make a submission for funding from the Beinneun Community Benefit Scheme which is entering the second round of funding applications.  Angus Robertson’s details were provided.
SSE Renewables - Alasdair Wilson (AW) and Corinna Scholes (CS) attended to make contact and explain a new project Cloich Wind Farm.  Investigation into: baseline environmental surveys, abnormal load route assessments, environmental constraints, engineering constraints, public and political concerns, landscape constraints and would all take place prior to a Public Exhibition in Sep/Oct 19.  At that time there will be a public consultation on the final development which will include full environmental impact analysis and a 3D digital model of the proposed site.  Submission to the relevant bodies for approval for the Wind Farm would take place in late 2019 early 2020.

SF stated that consultees and CC’s had been treated really badly to date.  AW stated that he would feed back the concerns raised to ECU Scottish Government.  Concern was raised that the extra height of the proposed blades could mean up to 600 loads being delivered.  SF commented that the Village Green had never been reinstated as per the plans by Colin Ross at THC.
ETAPE - Morag Fraser provided an update on this year’s ETAPE which consisted of 5680 entrants.  There was a larger percentage outside the highlands and islands as well as an increase in participants from outside of Scotland.  80% of those taking part spent at least 1 night in Inverness and at numerous sites around the Loch.  Various escort duties were undertaken including getting a mini-bus out of Jenkins Park.  £280-300,000 was raised and all marshal donations have been released.  The main recipients for this area were Kilchuimen Primary School and a P7 school trip.  The community was praised for their friendly and helpful attitude in feedback from participants.  There were no major incidents this year.

Next year’s event is planned for 26th April 2010 two weeks after Easter and the weekend before the Bank Holiday.

1.    Previous Minutes
The Minutes of the meeting on Wednesday 27th March 2019 were agreed to be an accurate and true reflection.  Proposed by CP and seconded by JD.
2.    Matters Arising
Car Park:  Ongoing.
SSE - Road Improvement:  A query was raised about the current works from Three Bridges.  The finish at the entrances to some properties means there is a two to three inch drop from the road surface to their drives.  DM to raise with Johannes Smit.
Information Pod:  DM to invite Johannes Smit and Archie Munro of SSE to the July meeting.
Pot Holes:  Abertarff is now repaired.  BEAR have advised that pavements marked outside the hardware store and medical centre will not be actioned until next year.  

BEAR Scotland, acting on behalf of Transport Scotland, are planning to carry out essential resurfacing works on a section of the A82 Trunk Road, through the north of the Fort Augustus Canal.  The works are provisionally programmed for construction from Sunday 16th to Thursday 20th June, between the hours of 9pm and 6am each night although this may be extended due to the hours of work available. During these times the carriageway will be closed to ensure the safety of the workforce and members of the travelling public in both directions.  Traffic will be diverted via the A87 and A887.  During the closure, local access will be granted when safe to do so, at the earliest opportunity.  Emergency service vehicles will be allowed to pass through the site throughout the working period.  Concerns or queries can be raised with Calum Farquharson on 03300 080592 or at NWConsultation@bearscotland.co.uk.
3.    Police Report
There have been 43 incidents reported to Police since 24th April 2019.
One fixed penalty for careless driving: one drink driving offence.

Two concern for persons - found safe and well; one missing person - found safe and well;  disturbance within licenced premises - enquiries ongoing; report of house fire - no persons injured.

One report of attempt to open coin slot on dryer within Scottish canals store situated on the pier.
Police provided advice/assistance to members of the public for all other incidents.
4.    Treasurer’s Report
The balance this month is £3,549.99.  It was agreed that the applicants of any requests for funding which are not approved will be directed to approach the Community Company.
5.    Community Amenity Issues
Dalchreichart Cemetery:  No update.
A82:  No update.
Invermoriston Cemetery:  No update.
Village Re-instatement:  No update.
Signage at Village Green & B862:  More signage has appeared DM to ask Village Officers to remove all irrelevant and unnecessary signage.
6.    Renewable Energy Projects
Stronelairg Windfarm:  No update.
Cloich Windfarm:  As per presentation.

Glenshero:  Historic Scotland has also submitted an objection.
Dell Windfarm:  The only subject for discussion was about access at Stratherrick, the Scottish Reporter refused to speak about the CC’s issues accordingly SF did not attend the hearing.  The submitted hearing statement would however be taken into consideration.

Auchterawe Substation:  Road improvement from Three Bridges should be completed mid-June.  Once finished work will start on the road to Jenkins Park at which time Scottish Water will lay the pipe under the road for their project.  The rest of the road improvement works will take place after the holiday season in Nov - Dec.  No meetings will take place in the Welfare Facility at the sub-station, all meetings for this year will take place at The Lovat Hotel.  The next meeting is Wednesday 17th July at 7.00 p.m.
7.    Planning & Licensing
19/02039/FUL - Swiss Cottage, Auchterawe, Fort Augustus, PH32 4BT. Erect sun room and extend covered porch.
19/02109/PNO - Land 1345M SW of Achlain Farmhouse, Glenmoriston.  Prior-notification for formation of private way
The CC had no comment on these applications.

8.    Correspondence
Jack Mackay from Forestry and Land Scotland is to be invited to attend the next CC meeting.

Inverness Community Council Forum meeting to be held on Tuesday 4th June at 6.30 pm in the Council Chamber, Town House, Inverness.
Meeting of the Inverness Community Partnership is on Wednesday 5th June in the Merkinch Community Centre from 4 - 6 p.m.  The Partnership allows key public bodies, agencies, third sector organisations and community groups the opportunity to work together to plan for, resource and provide services which improve the local outcomes in a way that will help to reduce inequalities in key areas across the City. 

Update provided from Scottish Water on the Loch Ness Water Project.
Comments have been submitted to the Community Council Scheme Review Consultation who were asking for views on boundary schemes etc.

There will be a Social Care Meeting on 14 Jun 19.

Essential resurfacing works at Altsigh are provisionally programmed for Thursday 20th - Sunday 23rd June between 9 pm and 6 am each night with a 30 mph speed limit in place outside those hours.  During periods of closure traffic will be escorted through the site at 9 pm, 11 pm, 1 am and 4 am.  Emergency service vehicles will pass throughout the working period.  Further information can be obtained from Cameron Redpath 0330 008 0621 or NWConsultation@bearscotland.co.uk.

9.    AOB
Request made for double yellow lines due to people parking at Canal side blocking access to properties and signage to stop motor homes parking there.
Dog waste remains an issue at Abertarff.  DM to e-mail the dog warden.

Signage needed around the play area at Abertarff as it is a Children’s Play Area and not a dog exercise area.  Appropriate signage to be requested by DM.

HC to e-mail Highland Experience regarding drivers parking outside Loch Ness Guesthouse.

Stronelairg Agreement amended DM to sign and return.

Query raised about who is responsible and what can be done about wild boar as damage is being caused to gardens along the Three Bridges road.

SF and DM attended the Community Council Briefing on the Inner Moray Firth Local Development Plan.  There is an opportunity for the CC to submit their own plan of what would be beneficial to the community which may not necessarily agree with THC plan.
There is now a petition in the village shop about 30m.p.h. limit signs with regard to the new pavement along the Fort William Road.
JD to attend the next Millennium Hall Committee Meeting to see if assistance can be given in  resolving the issue of the closed toilets at Glenmoriston.  There are serious consequences of doing so as there are no other toilet facilities for many miles and there has been an increase in human faeces being left along the Great Glen Way since the closure on 10th May.

RH spoke to the Police who will look into the concerns that motorbikes are speeding along the straight from Invermoriston to Torgoyle Bridge.
JD accepted the role of Director on the Community Company.

The next meeting will take place on Wednesday 26th June 2019 at the Memorial Hall, Fort Augustus at 7.30 p.m.
